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The request of American Airlines to be permitted to serve China on a circuitous one-stop basis through Chicago in the westbound direction very substantially reduces the already-weak public benefits of its Dallas/Fort Worth proposal.

American’s original proposal relied heavily on behind-the-gateway connecting traffic through Dallas/Fort Worth because that gateway’s O&D traffic is extremely weak in comparison to that of the other gateways in contention.  It defies credulity that this behind-the-gateway traffic will choose two-stop service to China via both Dallas/Fort Worth and Chicago rather than flying directly to Chicago or another more convenient gateway to pick up China service on a one-stop basis. 
Furthermore, while American’s service may capture some Chicago-Beijing traffic on its newly-routed service through Chicago, those passengers won’t be able to return to their home city without very substantial inconvenience because American will not be serving Chicago in the eastbound direction under its new proposal.
The focus of this proceeding is on how best to maximize the public and national interest in allocating the additional China frequencies that will shortly become available.  Consequently, the economic and geopolitical benefits to members of the public must be given primacy – not the mercantile interests of the airlines.  On that basis, American’s new proposal now places it at the very bottom of the list.
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